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Welcome New Families 

 
I would like to welcome all new families and returning families to 

Gallatin County 4-H. Each year beginning in October we welcome a lot 

of new families to 4-H. Some families grew up in 4-H and others are 

just finding out about 4-H. No matter where your family falls, we are 

excited to have you apart of the Gallatin County 4-H program.  

 

I would invite all of you to come and a take a look at our new office 

located on the Gallatin County Fairgrounds. 903 N. Black Ave. Even 

though we are still settling into our new space we would love for you 

stop by.  

 

The first year in 4-H can be a little overwhelming sometimes. Please 

donôt panic if you donôt know everything the first year. Your 4-H club 

leader is a great resource to help guide you through the first year. You 

can always call the Extension office at 582-3280 with any questions 

you might have. And if you are reading this then you are already 

ahead of the game as this newsletter contains a lot of valuable 

information.  

 

Some of you might have attended one of the Information nights to 

learn about 4-H and we appreciate you attending that and hope we 

were able to answer most of your questions. On December 5th at 6:30 

we are going to have a New 4-H Family Orientation night. Now that 

you are signed up and might be already in a club or project you might 

have different questions now. At this event we will have tips and tricks 

to making your first year in 4-H a fun and enjoyable experience.  

Welcome to Gallatin County 4-H we are glad you choose to be a part 

of this great program. 

 

 

 

Kelton Jensen 

4-H Youth Development Agent  



Page 2 Gallatin County 4-H Newsletter 

Parliamentary Procedure 

One of the very first opportunities many members have to be exposed to Parliamentary Procedure is joining 

a 4-H club.  At first these fresh members exhibit obvious signs of confusion.  But once they settle in and get 

some proper instruction in the practice, their lives are changed forever. 

Time is precious.  With our crazy drive to do it all, we canôt afford to be anything but efficient and organized.  

Clubs are the heart of 4-H where there are opportunities to interact with other members, learn, and serve 

the community.  But personally, there is not much that makes me more irritated than having my time wasted

--unless I feel like my time is being wasted AND nobody is listening to me.  

That is where Parliamentary Procedure, which dates as far back as 460 B.C., comes in. 1 According to 
Robertôs Rules of Order Newly Revised, the most widely accepted authority in the field, the rules of 
parliamentary law are ñbased on a regard for the rights: 
¶ of the majority, 
¶ of the minority, especially a strong minorityðgreater than one third, 
¶ of individual members, 
¶ of absentees, and 
¶ of all these together.ò 2 
 
Basically, everyone who wants to be heard has a right to be heard.  And when carried out correctly, the 

process allows for that, both in discussion and in voting.   

I have sat through official business meetings that felt more like a social outing than a business meeting.  
Discussion jumped from one topic to another because nobody was focusing on why they were there and 
nobody else seemed to care or really knew how to rein these discussions in.  There was no respect for the 
ñone topic at a timeò rule that dated back to 1581! 3 

It took only one or two meetings before I broke out my parliamentary law history and told the group that they 

were going to have to follow this procedure, discussing only what was on the agenda, one topic at a time 

until we were done, saving the socializing for after.  It was so much more efficient.  Why?  Because that is 

exactly what it is designed for.  And if we didnôt do it that way, we were wasting so much time and energy 

and getting frustrated with the discussion. 

First, there is an agendaðan order of business.  It starts with a call to order, moves through reports, old 

business, new business and a motion to adjourn.  That is a widely accepted standard that is generally 

handed out and followed very well. 

Second, there is the process of the motion.  On most decisions in a 4-H club, including approving the 

secretaryôs report, any activity involving spending club funds and any volunteer or fundraising activity, a 

motion is required.  And there is a very specific order to making, discussing, and voting on a motion.  This is 

an important part of making sure every member has equal chance to be heard. 

To properly consider an item of business that requires a motion, the president first introduces the topic and 

calls for a motion.  Any member can make a motion, and one of the very first things new members learn is 

that it is proper to say ñI move éò at the beginning of the motion.   

 

         Continued on next page... 
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écontinued, Parliamentary Procedure 

After the motion, there is a call for a second and then discussion.  Discussion is where the motion lives or 

dies.  What are the pros and cons?  How much planning would it take?  Who is going to do it?  Are there 

enough volunteers?  Is it even worth our time, money and/or effort?  These are all legitimate issues and it 

teaches our members critical thinking skills.  Parents sitting around the room donôt get a vote, obviously, but 

they are certainly encouraged to be involved in the discussion.  After all, parents are setting the example 

and are the helpers in the whole process! 

Finally, there is a vote.  Due to the nature of 4-H, a voice vote is usually sufficient.  There is rarely a vote 

against a motion unless during the discussion something detrimental to the motion was brought to the 

groupôs attention.  A good president can facilitate all this easily and with an air of authority that doesnôt sway 

the assembly one way or another.  But to be a good president, the member needs good instruction and 

good leadership skills.  That also falls on leaders and parents to teach them and then keep them 

accountable. 

Our kids donôt need to be parliamentary procedure experts who have Robertôs Rules of Order memorized, 

especially at first.  But 4-H has some fantastic resources and using them to teach members how to run 

meetings properly is our job as leaders and as parents.  Ultimately, it is worth it in the end.  There is nothing 

like getting in and out and feeling like we may have changed the world in less than two hours, because 

sometimes we did just that. 

Our kids need to feel like they are heard.  It is so important to their development, and it is important to the 4-

H program here in our beautiful county.  4-H is about developing leaders and giving all our kids 

opportunities to learn.  Teaching them that they have a voice and teaching them how to listen to others is 

invaluable.  4-H is one of very few places left that all of that happens, and quite a bit of that can be credited 

to solid parliamentary procedure practice on the club level.   

_____________________ 

м whbw όммǘƘ ŜŘΦύΣ ǇΦ ȄȄȄ 
н ǇΦ ƭƛΦ 
о ǇΦ ȄȄȄƛƛƛΦ   
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Highlight key events your club is doing like field trips, community service, club parties, fund raisers and 
anything you would like to share about your club.  Please submit those articles and pictures to 

gallatin@montana.edu  

Dag Nabits 

Our next Club Meeting will be on Monday November 14th at 6 pm in the Animal Bio-Science Building Room 
#138.  For questions please contact Jolene at 406-600-9939 or jmrandall99@gmail.com 

The Daring Adventurers 

IƛΣ Dŀƭƭŀǝƴ ±ŀƭƭŜȅ пI ¸ƻǳǘƘ ŀƴŘ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘŜǊǎΗ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŘŀǊƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎǘŀǊǘ ŀ ƴŜǿ Ŏƭǳō Ŧǳƭƭ ƻŦ пI ȅƻǳǘƘ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇΣ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎΣ 
ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜΣ ŀƴŘΣ ǿŜƭƭΣ !5±9b¢¦w9{Η {ƻ ŦŀǊ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ мт ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǎǘǊƻƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƎǊƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ōŜǧŜǊΦ 

hǳǊ ƴŜȄǘ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ƻƴ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ мсǘƘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ !ƴƛƳŀƭ .ƛƻǎŎƛŜƴŎŜ .ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎΣ wƻƻƳ мопΣ ŦǊƻƳ сΥол ς уΥолǇƳ 
όǿƛǘƘ ŎƭŜŀƴ ǳǇ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ ōȅ фǇƳύΦ ¢ƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ ƘƻǳǊΣ ŦǊƻƳ сΥол ǘƻ тΥолΣ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǇƛȊȊŀ ŘƛƴƴŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŀ ŎƭŀǎǎƛŎ пI Ŏƭǳō 
ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǘƘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǝƴƎ ƻƴ ƻƭŘ ŀƴŘ ƴŜǿ ŀƎŜƴŘŀ ƛǘŜƳǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ƘƻǳǊΣ ŦǊƻƳ тΥол ǘƻ уΥол ǿŜ 
ƘŀǾŜ ǘǿƻ ƛƴ-Ŏƭǳō ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ όtƘƻǘƻƎǊŀǇƘȅ ŀƴŘ aŀǊƛƴŜ .ƛƻƭƻƎȅύΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŀ 
/ƭŀǎǎƛŎ пI Ŏƭǳō ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ {¢9a Ҍ ! ό{ŎƛŜƴŎŜΣ ¢ŜŎƘƴƻƭƻƎȅΣ 9ƴƎƛƴŜŜǊƛƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ 
aŀǘƘŜƳŀǝŎǎ Ǉƭǳǎ !Ǌǘύ ŦƻŎǳǎŜŘΦ ²Ŝ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ŎǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ пI ŜȄǘŜƴǎƛƻƴ 
ŀǳǘƘƻǊƛȊŜŘ ŀƴŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ άŎƻƭƭŜƎŜ ƻŦ ƪƛŘǎέ ƭŜǾŜƭΦ CǳƴŘǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŀ нлмт aŀǊƛƴŜ 
.ƛƻƭƻƎȅ ǘǊƛǇ ǘƻ hǊŜƎƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ǎƻƻƴ ōŜ ǳƴŘŜǊǿŀȅΦ  hǳǊ ŬǊǎǘ Ŏƭǳō ŜǾŜƴǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 
{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ мфǘƘΣ ŀ IȅŀƭƛǘŜ ƘƛƪŜ ŀƴŘ ǇƛŎƴƛŎ όŜƳŀƛƭ Ŏƭǳō ƭŜŀŘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ 
ŀǘ ƪŀǘƘƭŜŜƴΦƳŜƭŜŜϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳύΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ƧƻƛƴƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ŎƭǳōΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ 
ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǘƘŜ Dŀƭƭŀǝƴ ±ŀƭƭŜȅ пI hŶŎŜ ŀƴŘ ŀǎƪ ŦƻǊ Wŀ bŀƛŜΩΦ  

²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǘǿƻ ƴŜǿŜǎǘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΥ !ΦWΦ .ŀǘŜǎƻƴ ŀƴŘ WŀŘŜƴ .ŀǘŜǎƻƴ 

²Ŝ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǘŜ ƻǳǊ ƴŜǿƭȅ ŜƭŜŎǘŜŘ ƻŶŎŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ нлмс-нлмт пI ¸ŜŀǊΥ  

Teen Leader = Devin Hotalen (17) President = Ava Capri (10) Vice President = Angela Allen (10) 

Secretary = Natalie Van Dyke (11) Treasurer = Rozlyn Van Dyke (9) 

Photography + Social Media Leaders = Casun Ripple (10) and Porter Capri (8) 

Reporters + Newsletter Leaders = Joseph Grinder (7) and Ollie King (9) 

Historian + Scrapbook Leaders = Zoe Grinder (10) and Gracyn Capri (8) 

Song Leader = Felicia Van Dyke (7) and Mikaela Johnson (7) 

Games/Sports Leaders = Daniel Johnson (10) and A.J. Bateson (10) 

Adventurer/Club Ombudspersons = Porter Capri (8) and Jaden Bateson (8) 

  

! ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ¢I!bY ¸h¦ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ǎǘŀȅŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǳǎ ǘƻ ŜƴƧƻȅ ǘƘŜ ǿƘƻƭŜ hŎǘƻōŜǊ ƳŜŜǝƴƎΣ ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀƴ ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜ ƻŦ 
ŀ пI ƻŎŜŀƴƻƎǊŀǇƘȅ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ ŦǊƻƳ /ŀǇŜ aŀȅΣ bWΥ ƘǧǇΥκκƻŎŜŀƴƭŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇΦƻǊƎκƻŎŜŀƴ-ŘǊƛƭƭƛƴƎ-ǎƘƛǇ-ƳŀƪŜǎ-ǎƪȅǇŜ-Ŏŀƭƭ-ǘƻ-
ŎȅōŜǊ-ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜǊǎ-п-Ƙ-ŎƭǳōκΦ  !ƴŘΣ ŀ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǎƘƻǳǘ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ WŜƴƴȅ WƻƘƴǎǘƻƴ ǿƘƻ ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜŘ ǳǇ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǘƘƛǎ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǊŜ 
tǊƻƧŜŎǘ ²Ŝǘ όŜƴƧƻȅ ǇŜǊǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎύ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ aƻƴǘŀƴŀ ²ŀǘŜǊ /ŜƴǘŜǊ όŜƴƧƻȅ ǾƛŜǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻũŜǊƛƴƎǎύ ς 
ƴƻǘŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŀƭƭ ǳǊƭǎ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ǇŀǊŀƎǊŀǇƘ ŀǊŜ ŦƻǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴŀƭ ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜǎ ƻƴƭȅ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜƭŀǘŜŘ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜǎ ŀǊŜ ƴŜƛǘƘŜǊ ŜƴŘƻǊǎŜŘ 
ƴƻǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘŜŘ ōȅ aƻƴǘŀƴŀ пI ƻǊ ¢ƘŜ 5ŀǊƛƴƎ !ŘǾŜƴǘǳǊŜǊǎ пI /ƭǳō ƻŦ Dŀƭƭŀǝƴ ±ŀƭƭŜȅΥ ƘǧǇΥκκǎǘƻǊŜΦǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǿŜǘΦƻǊƎκ
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴǎ-ŀŎǝǾƛǘȅ-ōƻƻƪƭŜǘǎΦƘǘƳƭΤ ƘǧǇΥκκǿǿǿΦƳƻƴǘŀƴŀǿŀǘŜǊŎŜƴǘŜǊΦƻǊƎκǿŀǘŜǊŎƻǳǊǎŜκ 

mailto:jmrandall99@gmail.com
mailto:kathleen.melee@gmail.com
http://oceanleadership.org/ocean-drilling-ship-makes-skype-call-to-cyber-explorers-4-h-club/
http://oceanleadership.org/ocean-drilling-ship-makes-skype-call-to-cyber-explorers-4-h-club/
http://store.projectwet.org/childrens-activity-booklets.html
http://store.projectwet.org/childrens-activity-booklets.html
http://www.montanawatercenter.org/watercourse/
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Gallatin Gallopers 

The first meeting of the 4-H year was held 10/17/2016. We discussed past activities and events with the new 
members and took roll call by saying our favorite candy and animal. We discussed the club officer positions 
and what each position required. The new officers for this year are Lori Marx as president, Natalie Mason as 
vice president, Keira Beebe as secretary, Isabella McCarty as historian, Arwin White as treasurerôs helper 
and Sami Jones as reporter. The meeting concluded with a discussion about horse behaviors and common 
ailments led by MSU Equine Science major student Annie Wassan and leader Amy Perry. This lesson was 
followed by a fun game of charades to test our knowledge. The club also held a field trip at Cedar Ridge 
Equine on Saturday October 8th from 10am-12pm. The field trip was conducted by club leader Amy Perry 
and three of her students from MSU who are studying Equine Science. These young ladies taught club 
members about horse behavior, anatomy and colors/markings of horses. It was a beautiful day and club 
members enjoyed learning about horses. The next field trip is scheduled for Friday Nov. 4th at the MSU Bob 
Pavillion, club members will tour the Pavillion, learn about grooming, tacking up a horse, as well as have an 
introductory to roping lesson.  Our next Gallatin Gallopers meeting will be November 17th 6:30-7:30 at the 
MSU bioscience building. We encourage all existing members and new recruits to join us! 

Gateway Challengers 

Gateway Challengers 4-H Cub will hold our November Meeting on Monday, November 7, 7 p.m. at the 
Gallatin Gateway Community Center. The Agenda includes:   Yearly planning and share ideas for the next 
yearôs activities. Sign up for monthly host families, demonstrations. 

Questions? Contact Lauri Olsen 539-4865 

Gallatin Valley Livestock 

Gallatin Valley Livestock 4-H Club will be having it's next meeting on Sunday, November 13 at the 
Amsterdam School at 6pm.  

-We will be holding elections for a new president, secretary, and historian/club scrapbooker. Be thinking 
about your election speech and why we should elect you! Remember  to run for an office in our club you 
must be at least a second year 4-H member. Also, it was decided that the historian/scrapbooker could be a 2 
person position. 

-Our supper/cleanup  families are The Scotts, Andersons, Ostwald-Dykstras, and we could use 2 more 
please- email Codie if interested. 

-Our demonstrators are Landon, Kaitlyn, and Jack Scott 

-Our Ice-Breakers are the Halverson Kids 

Saddle Stars 

Saddle Stars meets the first Monday of each month in Building 4 at the fairgrounds. Our next meeting will be 
November 7 at 6pm. We just elected a new board. Alisa Dhal has been re elected as president, Mary Rose 
Hicko as Vise president, Grace Donnely as sectary, treasure Olivia Morgan, Historian/reporter is Grace 
Wiening. Our club aslo does things non horse related, Like we are going to the haunted house and Hay 
maze .  

More clubs continued on next page 
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4-H Foundation  

The next meeting is December 15th @ 6:30 at the Extension Office 

Leader Council Meeting  
The next Unlimited Leaders Council meeting is November 8 starting at 6:30 pm at the Extension Office . All 4-
H members and volunteers are invited to attend. 

4-H Committees 

Upcoming Local Events 
4-H Awards Night 

Due to our office move, the 4-H Awards night is now scheduled for Nov 15th on the fairgrounds in 
Building #4 at 6:30pm.  All 4-H families are invited to attend.   

Dinner and drinks will be proved by ULC (pulled pork)  Families A-M please bring a side dish to 
share and N-Z please bring dessert to share.   

Willow Creek Wranglers 

In October, the Willow Creek Wranglers went to the Bozeman Hot Springs  for our fall fun day.  We had so 
much fun swimming.  On Friday, October 28th, we will be going to the KG Ranch to do roadside clean-up for 
a community service project.  Our next meeting is at 6:00 p.m. on Tuesday, November 15th, at the Three 
Forks School cafeteria. Olivia M. 

Shining Mountaineers 

The Shining Mountaineers are excited for a new 4-H year! We had our first meeting in October, where we 
recognized our team leaders, received nominations for new officers, and did some planning for the year. We 
also learned about being safe when cooking for fire prevention week. We are so thankful for Loren & Keri 
Marx, Shannon Morales, Toni Berger, Aaron & Rachel Pruitt, and Linda Revenaugh for leading our different 
teams this year. We appreciate your inspiration, excitement and dedication to our club!  Our next meeting will 
be on November 4, 2016 at 6 pm at the Belgrade Middle School. At this meeting we will hear from members 
nominated for office, about why they should be elected and then hold officer elections. We hope to see you 
there!  
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4-H Volunteers 

Western Regional Leaders Forum 

You are cordially invited to WRLF in Edmonton, Alberta, Canada March 16-18, 2017 at the Shaw Conference 

Centre for the ñStamp Around Albertaò Western Regional 4-H Leaders Forum. Celebrate the centennial 

anniversary of 4-H in Alberta with a focus on Community Å Friendship Å Opportunity 

The 2017 WRLF will offer the Western Region an opportunity to partake in 4-H Alberta hospitality. This will 

be the first WRLF to be hosted outside of the United States, and we hope that many Montana 4-H Volunteer 

Leaderôs will be in attendance. The conference will be packed with tours, sessions, key note speakers, 

entertainment, and tons of networking with 4-Hers. Educational components and large group sessions will 

range from project skill development, teambuilding, personal development, communication, program 

management, and positive youth development. 

Registration for WRLF will open soon. Until then, find information about the conference on the Facebook 

page: https://www.facebook.com/WRLF2017/. Several hotels with room blocks are listed on the page, as well 

as information about the conference facility. As soon we have the registration information, we will pass it 

along to you! 

Montana 4-H Foundation Innovative Programming Grants  

This grant opportunity provides financial support to new programs with innovative efforts outcomes that can 

be duplicated in other counties. There are $2,500 total grant dollars available.  Any Montana County 4-H 

youth program can apply for funding.  Applications are due November 1st and April 1st.  

Grant Criteria:  

1.Innovative youth or adult volunteer leader educational programs. Program efforts currently conducted are 

not eligible. 

2.Programs currently being conducted in other states qualify. 

3.Project must have potential to be replicated in other Montana counties. 

4.Project can reach existing or new audiences. 

5.Application team and teaching team (can be different) must include an Extension staff person, an adult 

volunteer, and a teen volunteer. 

6.Project and evaluation must be completed within one year of submission deadline. 

Montana 4-H Horse & Livestock Forum  

March 24ï 26, 2017 in Kalispell, Montana 

Network with youth and volunteers from around the state in the areas of Horse and Livestock. Some of the 

things there will be: Intro into Livestock and Small Animal Care, Interactive tours, Skill-a-thon, Dance and a 

chance to share and learn new ideas. Watch for Registration Material.  
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4-H Projects 

Popular Projects that need Volunteers! 

Have you considered co-leading with a friend? 

Archery (Need Co-Leader)     Leather Craft     

Livestock Judging      Pocket Pets     

Quilting       Sewing      

Teen Leadership  (Need Co-Leader)    Any other 4-H Project! 

4-H Ambassadors 
The Gallatin County Ambassador Program is up and running strong. We have had the joy of being a part of 
many different leadership trainings around the state in the last two months, such as learning new leadership 
skills at Ambassador Fall Training, and  making connections at Montana 4-H Leadership Forum. We have 
also had Ambassadors speaking at varying functions around the state, including a demonstration at the 
upcoming annual Montana 4-H Foundation Harvest dinner. We are already looking forward to participating in 
the Legislative Breakfast, Rec Lab, Montana State Congress/Pre-congress and presenting workshops 
around the state. Please let us know if you would like for any of us to present at your upcoming event. 

 

If you have any questions or have an event you would like the Ambassadors to help with, contact Pat 
Stackhouse (The Gallatin County Ambassador Adviser) @ (406) 570-4223. 

Cloverbud  

Greetings Cloverbuds!  My name is Shannon Arnold and I am going to serve as your Cloverbud leader this 
year!  Dani Jensen will also be co-leading club activities.  I am very excited to get our meetings started!  We 
will have meetings on the second Mondays every month starting in November from 6:00 -7:00 PM at 
Montana State University in Linfield Hall 231.  At our first meeting, we will have sign-ups for new members, 
discuss and participate in 4H activities, take pictures, and begin our Cloverbud record book!  I would also like 
to meet the parents that would like to be involved!  I look forward to a fun and exciting Cloverbud year!  If you 
need to contact me, please email:  dsa498@live.com or call/text 406-539-3679.  

Beef 
If you have any questions Melanie Duffin 209-1978. 

Babysitting 
The first babysitting meeting will be held on Nov 29th 6:30pm at the Fish Tech Building (located in the 
building across from the base of the ñMò.   aŀǊƭŜƴŜ YŀǳũŜƭŘ  слл-оноп 

Aerospace 

The first meeting of the Aerospace project will meet on Nov. 11th in the Belgrade Middle School, from 6pm-
8:30pm.  We will e-mail the schedule for this project to those who are enrolled in aerospace.  If you have any 
questions, please call Ranie Botsford @ 599-8893.  

mailto:dsa498@live.com
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Dog 

All members of the dog project (obedience and agility) should watch the newsletter and their email for more 
dog opportunities that will be happening soon! 

Next Dog Agility meeting will be Thursday, November 10 at 6:00 pm in Building 3.  We will be doing basic 
obedience with Ron Murray in preparation for beginning our agility work in January.   

Reminder that to bring your dog, we must have proof of vaccinations from your vet.  Rabies and Bordatella 
are required for dogs over one year.  Dogs under one year must also have DHLPPCV. 

Note that we changed the age requirement for dogs to 6 months or older.   

Questions?  Call Heidi at 223-4103 or Marie at 600-4114. 

Cooking 
Cooking Project  will meet again on November 15 at 6 pm at  120 Herrick Hall Food Lab.  

Please come hungry as we will be preparing a meal. It is helpful if parents can stay to help with the project, 
we should have enough that not every parent would need to stay at every meeting. To help offset the cost of 
supplies all participants will have an additional $25.00 fee. There is a maximum number of kids due to space 
in the food lab of 20 kids, so please let the Extension office know if you want to participate. Our future dates 
are 1/24/17, 2/28/17, 3/28/17, 4/25/17 and 5/23/17. 

For questions please contact Jolene at 406-600-9939 or jmrandall99@gmail.com 

Gardening 

Gardening meeting on November 20th.  Time and location TBD Sarah Brechbuhler 

Horseless Horse  

Do you like horses, but don't have one?  Would you like to learn more about horses?  Our next meeting is on 
Thursday Nov. 17th at Belgrade Middle School from 6:00pm to 7:30pm.  This will be our second meeting of 
the new 4-H year.  We will be meeting the 1st and 3rd Thursdays of the month plus have field trips 
throughout the year.  Our first field trip is coming up on Nov. 15th; more information at our meeting.  If you 
have any questions please contact Katrina Zadikem at 406-944-1351/303-552-8417 or 
email: horseless4h@gmail.com.  

Horseless Horse within the Gallatin Gallopers Club 

The first meeting of the 4-H year was held 10/17/2016. We discussed past activities and events with the new 
members and took roll call by saying our favorite candy and animal. We discussed the club officer positions 
and what each position required. The new officers for this year are Lori Marx as president, Natalie Mason as 
vice president, Keira Beebe as secretary, Isabella McCarty as historian, Arwin White as treasurerôs helper 
and Sami Jones as reporter. The meeting concluded with a discussion about horse behaviors and common 
ailments led by MSU Equine Science major student Annie Wassan and leader Amy Perry. This lesson was 
followed by a fun game of charades to test our knowledge. The club also held a field trip at Cedar Ridge 
Equine on Saturday October 8th from 10am-12pm. The field trip was conducted by club leader Amy Perry 
and three of her students from MSU who are studying Equine Science. These young ladies taught club 
members about horse behavior, anatomy and colors/markings of horses. It was a beautiful day and club 
members enjoyed learning about horses. The next field trip is scheduled for Friday Nov. 4th at the MSU Bob 
Pavillion, club members will tour the Pavillion, learn about grooming, tacking up a horse, as well as have an 
introductory to roping lesson.  Our next Gallatin Gallopers meeting will be November 17th 6:30-7:30 at the 
MSU bioscience building. We encourage all existing members and new recruits to join us! 

mailto:jmrandall99@gmail.com
tel:406-944-1351
tel:303-552-8417
mailto:horseless4h@gmail.com
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4-H Projects 
Horse 
4-H Horse Committee Newsletter Blurb ï October  

 

Welcome to a new project year! A friendly reminder that in order to participate in any clinics, club rides, or 4-
H event interacting with horses,  all 4-H members and leaders must: 

Be currently enrolled 

Enrollment fees be paid 

Helmet video must be watched and signed(Video must be watched once as a junior member under 14, 
and once as a senior member 24 and older.  A helmet statement must signed each year.) 

You must wear a helmet any time you are working with your horse in a 4-H event 

 

Horse Project Kick-Off Potluck 

November 29 (6 – 8:30pm) Fairgrounds Building 4 

This meeting is an important informational start of the project year,  for all 4-H Horse project families.  Meet 
your 4-H Horse Project leaders, learn about the changes and updates to the project this year, , watch and 
sign the mandatory helmet video and release, sign-up for your time slot on for the first mandatory 
assessment day, and share a meal with friends! 

 Family last name AïM ï main dish 

 Family last name NïZ ï Dessert/Salad/Side 

 

Mandatory Assessment Day #1 

December 10 (10am – 2pm) Fairgrounds Indoor Arena 

This is the first assessment day organized by the Horse Committee. New this year, every member is required 
to go through an assessment for western and english projects to show at fair, including completion of project 
books through the level the member wishes to assess to. 

Sign-ups for time slots will be at the Horse Project Kick-Off Pot-Luck on November 29.   

 

Fuzzy Horse Show 

January 28, 2017 – Circle L Arena 

Mark your calendars! The show premiums are ready. We need help with getting sponsors, silent auction 
items and volunteers to make this a great day.  This is the biggest fundraiser for the 4-H Horse Committee, 
which in turn goes to pay for clinicians, fair judges and other project needs. If you can help with any of the 
above or for Moore information, please contact Rachel Dahle at racheldahle@aol.com. 

 

 

Horse Committee Members ï gallatinvalley4hhorsecommittee@gmail.com 

Scott Schuster, Brent Donnelly, Rachel Dahle, Sandy Botz, Peggy Lucas, Tamara Knappenberger, Alisa 
Dahle  
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4-H Projects 
Poultry 

The next Poultry Meeting will be at 6:30pm on Tuesday, November 15th at the Belgrade Middle School 
Cafeteria. Brush up on your poultry knowledge... we're going to have some fun with with poultry trivia! We'll 
also have an intro to record books. So, please bring your record books, but leave your birds at home. Please 
note, there will be no meeting in December.  

Shawna Oostema, Val Otto, Lisa Russel, Jen Huston 

Rabbit 
HOP TO IT 

The first 4-H Rabbit Project meeting will be Thursday, November 17, 6:30pm at Building 3 at the 
Fairgrounds.  This will mainly be an organizational meeting so you will not need to bring your bunnies.  We 
look forward to a great 4-H year and if you have any questions, call Larry at 586-5791.  

Robotics 
Meetings will be held in the Belgrade 
Intermediate School Cafeteria 
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Sheep 

The Sheep Project is excited for a new year! We look forward to seeing old faces and meeting new 

ones! If you have any questions regarding the project, please contact one of our leaders. 

Buck and Sally Smith ï Buck: 580-3249, Sally: 599-9000 mtemb@montana.net  

             Lisa Surber ï 581-7772 lmsurber@gmail.com   

Craig and Ruth Carr - Craig: 539-4338 craig.carr@montana.edu, Ruth: 539-4337 kennellr@gmail.com 

Scott Riffle ï 600-4540 lostrhomestead@gmail.com 

  

2017 Workshops 

            The Gallatin County sheep project offers a number of workshops throughout the spring to help you 
have a successful 4-H project and learn more about sheep. Sheep project members are required to attend at 
least 4 workshops to participate in Fair.   
Please note: not all workshop locations or times have been determined- more information will be 
available at our orientation meeting on January 7, 2017 and will be published in subsequent 4H newsletters. 
  
                  Sheep Project Orientation  
                  6:30 PM on Jan. 7, 2017 (Animal Biosciences Building, MSU) 

Vet 101 
Early Feb 2016 (TBD) 

Care, Feeding, and Selection of Your Market Lamb 
                                    6:30 PM on April 5th, 2017 (Animal Bioscience Building, MSU) 

Lamb Selection Workshop 
                  1 PM April 9th, 2017 (Smithôs Belgrade, please do not bring your lamb) 
Slick Shearing Demonstration 
                  6:30 PM June 8th, 2017 (Location TBD) 

Showmanship Workshop  
                  6:30 PM May 31st, 2017 (Gallatin Co. Fairgrounds) 

Pre-Fair/Record Book Workshop 
                                    6:30 PM on July, 6th, 2017 (Animal Bioscience Building, MSU) 

mailto:mtemb@montana.net
mailto:lmsurber@gmail.com
mailto:craig.carr@montana.edu
mailto:kennellr@gmail.com
mailto:lostrhomestead@gmail.com
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4-H Projects 
Shooting Sports 

The shooting sports season is fast approaching for 2016 ï 2017.  To be eligible to enroll in 4-H Shooting the 
4-H member must be 9 by October 1st of 2016.  To enroll in 4-H, please go to this site, http://
www.msuextension.org/gallatin/4hnew.html 
 There a few items that must completed prior to the season starting.  The following items must be completed 
and submitted to the discipline leaders before the participant may shoot.  We are also asking that you 
make additional copies of the paperwork to be given to each of the discipline coaches. 
Shooting Sports Fee - $25.00 per shooter, family of three or more $60.00.  Please direct payment to 
Gallatin County 4-H Shooting Sports. 

The following forms must be completed and signed by the shooter and the parent or guardian of the 
shooter. 
Informed Consent Form 
Medical Form 

To access the necessary paperwork click on the link provided and then click on the bullet for Shooting Sports 
Paperwork. 

ƘǧǇΥκκǿǿǿΦƳǎǳŜȄǘŜƴǎƛƻƴΦƻǊƎκƎŀƭƭŀǝƴκпƘŦƻǊƳǎΦƘǘƳƭ.  
 
There will be a mandatory parent meetings for each shooting sports discipline. Please see the schedule for 
location and time. 
 
Archery will be held at Big Sky Archery, 77 Laura Louise Lane located at the intersection of Baxter Lane and 
Jackrabbit Lane on Sundays from 1:00 ï 5:00 pm.  The archery season will start on Sunday, December 4, 
2016 with a Mandatory Parent meeting at 1:00pm.  All parents of 1st year participants must attend.  The 
number of archery shooters will be capped at 96.  We will then establish a waiting list.  For more 
information contact Amber Sartain ï 580-8957. 
 
Air Rifle and Air Pistol will be held at the old Bootstrap Ranch, (8977 Dry Creek Road) located off of Dry 
Creek Road north of Belgrade.  The air rifle and air pistol will shoot starting on Wednesday, December 7, 
2016 with a mandatory safety meeting at 6:00pm.  Bring a small flashlight. For more information contact Bill 
Ott ï 209-2599 or Lee Nelson ï 579-0612. 
 
Smallbore Rifle will start at Greenway Range on Monday, December 12, 2016 at 5:00 ï 6:30.  Greenway 
range is located at the Gallatin County Fairgrounds, 901 North Black in Bozeman.  Shooters must be 10 
years of age by October 1, 2016 to participate.  The number of smallbore shooters will be capped at 25.  The 
returning shooters will be given priority.  It is a pre-requisite that the shooters have 1 year of 
Shooting Sports Experience.  We will then establish a waiting list.  For more information contact 
Scott Francis ï 284-6843 or Tom Everett ï 388-9076. 
 
Shotgun will start on Sunday, January 15, 2017 at 1:00 pm at Manhattan Wildlife Association Trap Range 
located at 337 Logan Trident Road in Logan.  There will be a mandatory parent and safety meeting prior to 
shooting.  All shooters need to attend.  It is strongly recommended that the participant be 10 years of age.  
For more information contact Scott Francis ï 284-6843. 
 
The Hunting & Wildlife Project will be determined later in the year.  Please check newsletter for days and 
times.  It is recommended but not required that the participants be 12 years of age and have been in Hunterôs 
Education.  Contact Scott Francis ï 284-6843 for more information. 
 
Be sure to get registered early in the registration process!!!!!! 
 

http://www.msuextension.org/gallatin/4hnew.html
http://www.msuextension.org/gallatin/4hnew.html
http://www.msuextension.org/gallatin/4hforms.html
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Shooting Sports 

 

Thank You to our Sponsors 
 
Gallatin County 4-H Shooting Sports is very fortunate to have the support of many individuals and 
conservation organizations.  We are very fortunate to be recipients of a Friends of NRA Grant for this 
shooting season of 2016-2017.  We will be able to purchase and obtain the needed targets, ammunition, and 
equipment to serve all of our programs.  Manhattan Wildlife Association has been a tremendous supporter to 
4-H Shooting Sports.  They embrace the opportunity to help with youth shooting and provide the venue to 
offer the various shooting disciplines.  Thank you to all of these sponsors.  Without their dedication to youth 
shooting, our shooting sports program could not do what we do for the members of Gallatin County 4-H 
Shooting Sports.  
 

                                                                 
 
 
Volunteers needed: 
Gallatin County 4-H Shooting Sports is in desperate need of adults to become certified leaders in the 
different disciplines that are offered in 4-H Shooting.  We are desperately in need of assistance in archery 
and shotgun.  In order for us to provide a safe and educational experience, we need your help.  Please 
consider becoming a leader.  More information on leader trainings will made available as it is received. 
Please plan to attend.  For more information, please contact Scott Francis ï 284-6843. 
 
Questions: Contact the following leaders 
Amber Sartain – 580-8957 
Air Rifle/Pistol – Lee Nelson – 579-0612, Bill Ott – 209-2599 
Smallbore – Tom Everett – 388-9076, Scott Francis – 284-6843 
Shotgun, Hunting & Wildlife – Scott Francis – 284-6843  
Muzzle-loading – Bill Ott – 209-2599, Scott Francis – 284-6843 

Cowboy Action – Todd Kesner – 994-6816 
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4-H Projects 
Dŀƭƭŀǝƴ /ƻǳƴǘȅ {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ {ǇƻǊǘǎ   {ŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ нлмс-нлмт 

 !ǊŎƘŜǊȅ - .ƛƎ {ƪȅ !ǊŎƘŜǊȅ - {ǳƴŘŀȅǎ  

5ŀǘŜ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ ¢ƛƳŜ 

мнκпκнлмс 
tŀǊŜƴǘ aŜŜǝƴƎ мǎǘ ϧ нƴŘ ¸ŜŀǊ 

{ƘƻƻǘŜǊǎ мΥлл ϧ нΥлл 

мнκммκнлмс {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ мΥлл-рΥлл 

мнκмуκнлмс {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ мΥлл-рΥлл 

мκуκнлмт {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ мΥлл-рΥлл 

мκмрκнлмт {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ мΥлл-рΥлл 

мκннκнлмт {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ мΥлл-рΥлл 

мκнфκнлмт {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ мΥлл-рΥлл 

нκрκнлмт bƻ {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ мΥлл-рΥлл 

нκмнκнлмт {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ мΥлл-рΥлл 

нκмфκнлмт CŀƛǊ {Ƙƻƻǘ мΥлл-рΥлл 

нκнсκнлмт CŀƛǊ {Ƙƻƻǘ мΥлл-рΥлл 

оκо-оκрκнлмт {ǘŀǘŜ aŀǘŎƘ ¢.5 

  !ǿŀǊŘǎ ŀƴŘ Cǳƴ {Ƙƻƻǘ ¢.5 

   

!ƛǊ wƛƅŜκ!ƛǊ tƛǎǘƻƭ - .ƻƻǘ {ǘǊŀǇ wŀƴŎƘ - ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅǎ  

5ŀǘŜ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ ¢ƛƳŜ 

мнκтκнлмс {ŀŦŜǘȅ aŜŜǝƴƎ  сΥлл 

мнκмпκнлмс {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ сΥлл -уΥлл 

мκпκнлмт {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ сΥлл -уΥлл 

мκммκнлмт {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ сΥлл -уΥлл 

мκмуκнлмт {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ сΥлл -уΥлл 

мκнрκнлмт {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ сΥлл -уΥлл 

нκмκнлмт {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ сΥлл -уΥлл 

нκуκнлмт {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ сΥлл -уΥлл 

нκмрκнлмт {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ сΥлл -уΥлл 

нκннκнлмт CŀƛǊ {Ƙƻƻǘ сΥлл -уΥлл 

оκмκнлмт CŀƛǊ {Ƙƻƻǘ сΥлл-уΥлл 

оκо-оκрκнлмт {ǘŀǘŜ aŀǘŎƘ ¢.5 

IǳƴǝƴƎ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ - ¢.5  

5ŀǘŜ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ ¢ƛƳŜ 

  ¢.5   
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 {ƳŀƭƭōƻǊŜ - DǊŜŜƴǿŀȅ wŀƴƎŜ - aƻƴŘŀȅǎ   

5ŀǘŜ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ ¢ƛƳŜ  

мнκмнκнлмс {ŀŦŜǘȅ aŜŜǝƴƎ ϧ {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ рΥлл - сΥол {ŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ ǎǳōƧŜŎǘ ǘƻ  

мκнκнлмт {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ рΥлл - сΥол ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ  

мκфκнлмт {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ рΥлл - сΥол ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǎƘƻƻǘŜǊǎ 

мκмсκнлмт {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ рΥлл - сΥол  

мκноκнлмт {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ рΥлл - сΥол  

мκолκнлмт {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ рΥлл - сΥол  

нκсκнлмт {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ рΥлл - сΥол  

нκмоκнлмт {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ рΥлл - сΥол  

нκнлκнлмт {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ рΥлл - сΥол  

нκнтκнлмт {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ рΥлл - сΥол  

оκпκнлмт {ǘŀǘŜ aŀǘŎƘ ¢.5  

    

{ƳŀƭƭōƻǊŜ - DǊŜŜƴǿŀȅ wŀƴƎŜ - CǊƛŘŀȅǎ   

5ŀǘŜ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ ¢ƛƳŜ  

мнκмсκнлмс {ŀŦŜǘȅ aŜŜǝƴƎ ϧ {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ рΥлл - сΥол {ŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ ǎǳōƧŜŎǘ ǘƻ  

мκсκнлмт {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ рΥлл - сΥол ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ  

мκмоκнлмт {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ рΥлл - сΥол ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǎƘƻƻǘŜǊǎ 

мκнлκнлмт {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ рΥлл - сΥол  

мκнтκнлмт {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ рΥлл - сΥол  

нκоκнлмт {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ рΥлл - сΥол  

нκмлκнлмт {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ рΥлл - сΥол  

нκмтκнлмт {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ рΥлл - сΥол  

нκнпκнлмт {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ рΥлл - сΥол  

оκпκнлмс {ǘŀǘŜ aŀǘŎƘ уΥлл - пΥлл  

{ƘƻǘƎǳƴ - aŀƴƘŀǧŀƴ ²ƛƭŘƭƛŦŜ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǝƻƴ - [ƻƎŀƴ - {ǳƴŘŀȅǎ  

5ŀǘŜ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ ¢ƛƳŜ 

мκмрκнлмт {ŀŦŜǘȅ aŜŜǝƴƎ ϧ  ¢ǊŀǇ {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ мΥлл-оΥлл 

мκннκнлмт ¢ǊŀǇ {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ мΥлл-оΥлл 

мκнфκнлмт ¢ǊŀǇ {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ мΥлл-оΥлл 

нκрκнлмр ¢ǊŀǇ {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ мΥлл-оΥлл 

нκмнκнлмт ¢ǊŀǇ {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ мΥлл-оΥлл 

нκмфκнлмт ¢ǊŀǇ {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ мΥлл-оΥлл 

нκнсκнлмт ¢ǊŀǇ {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ мΥлл-оΥлл 

оκмнκнлмт ¢ǊŀǇ {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ мΥлл-оΥлл 

оκмфκнлмт ¢ǊŀǇ {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ мΥлл-оΥлл 

оκнсκнлмт ¢ǊŀǇ {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ мΥлл-оΥлл 

пκнκнлмт ¢ǊŀǇ {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ мΥлл-оΥлл 

пκфκнлмт ¢ǊŀǇ {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ мΥлл-оΥлл 

пκноκнлмт ¢ǊŀǇ {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ мΥлл-оΥлл 

пκолκнлмт ¢ǊŀǇ {ƘƻƻǝƴƎ мΥлл-оΥлл 

  {ƪŜŜǘ ϧ {ǇƻǊǝƴƎ /ƭŀȅǎ ¢.5   

  /ƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴǎ ¢.5   



We’re on the web: 

www.gallatin4h.org 

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA), Montana State University and the Montana State University Extension prohibit 
discrimination in all of their programs and activities on the basis of race, color, national origin, gender, religion, age, disability, political 
beliefs, sexual orientation, and marital and family status. Issued in furtherance of cooperative extension work in agriculture and home 
economics, acts of May 8 and June 30, 1914, in cooperation with the U.S. Department of Agriculture, Jeff  Bader, Director of Extension, 
Montana State University, Bozeman, MT 59717.  
To request disability accommodation or to inform us of special needs, please contact the Extension Office at 406-388-3213 five (5) 
working days before the event. 
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    Gallatin County MSU Extension  

    903 N Black Ave.  

    Bozeman, MT 59715  

Phone: 582 - 3280  

Fax: 582 - 3289  

Gallatin@montana.edu  

Like us on Facebook! 
Click on icon or visit www.facebook.com/GallatinCounty4H 

You will now find us located on the fairgrounds!  We are in the building closest 

to the baseball field.   

 

903 North Black 
Ave, Bozeman MT 

59715 

406-582-3280 

https://www.facebook.com/GallatinCounty4H
https://www.gallatin4h.org
mailto:gallatin@montana.edu

